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♦️ MG – President’s Update 
 

      
 
Okay, something a little different from me this 
month. 
 
My uncle Nigel passed away last week. This 
isn’t a sad story, in fact it’s a very happy story 
because he had a wonderful life and guess 
what? He was a bridge player. 
 
If reincarnation is a thing, then I suggest we all 
get in line to come back as Nigel Guthrie, or as 
he called himself online for decades “Nige1”. 
 
Nigel was my father’s older brother, and he 
learnt bridge from my grandad, just the same 
as I did when I was about 10. I remember 
playing with Nigel back then and thinking it 
was great that he seemed to have picked 
bridge up the same as me, without realising 
that he was actually a professional bridge 
player. He won many of the big events in the 
UK in his career, but he won far more fans 
from how nice he was to partners and 
opponents. 
 
I believe in two conspiracy theories. Neither of 
which I have a shred of evidence for. The first 
is the David Bowie isn’t dead. He got fed up 
with the fame, faked his own death and now 
lives on an island somewhere with Prince. (I do 
actually believe this.) 
 
While I like that theory, I believe more in the 
second one. My Uncle Nigel, when he wasn’t 
playing bridge, worked in technology. In his 
last few months, he was confined to a hospital 
bed and had access to a laptop. He actually 
won a major event, the Scottish Bridge Union 
National Pairs this year, literally from his death 
bed playing online, but I think his main project 
was uploading himself to BBO so he can 
continue to play bridge without needing his 
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body. (I would very much like to believe this 
one too.) 
 
Nigel was supposed to become a doctor, but 
he spent so much time playing bridge at 
university that they ended up kicking him out. I 
believe the last straw was one day when he 
had played bridge until late in the night and 
turned up at the hospital to do the rounds with 
his pyjamas sticking out from under his 
trousers because he had dressed in a rush. I’m 
sure he would have made a brilliant doctor, but 
that was never his path. 
 
Nigel used to have his own language, at least 
that is how it appeared to the Muggles. As 
bridge players we would have understood him 
perfectly. He referred to everyone as “Partner”. 
In the bridge world he called his opponents 
partner, and in the real world he called family, 
friends, and strangers by the same greeting. I 
expect many people would have thought he 
was a cowboy (“Howdy Partner”) but would still 
have understood him. 
 
If someone said, “Scotland lost the rugby.” 
Nigel might have replied with something like 
“That is a bit of an underbid”. He brought the 
whole language of bridge to the non-bridge 
world, and everyone loved him for it.. 
 

 
 
This is Nigel the day he beat me at tennis in 
Turkey. In my defence, he practiced all day 
while I propped up the bar and he played me 

at 10pm at night in the dark. He still won 
though. 
 
My dad tells a story about getting a late-night 
call from Nigel who was stuck at the bridge 
club and needed a lift home. It was a work 
night and my poor father got out of bed and 
dutifully drove to the club to take his older 
brother home. “Ah Tom, I’m just telling 
everyone about the double squeeze on board 
12. I’ve got some drinks at the bar, but I seem 
to be out of money, could you sort it out 
partner?” 
 
When my dad got back from the bar, 
considerably poorer than when he left, Nigel 
borrowed his pack of cigarettes from him and 
handed them out while finishing his story. My 
dad was stuck there for another few hours and 
several more rounds of drinks. 
 
That might read as if Nigel was inconsiderate, 
but nothing could be further from the truth. He 
was incredibly generous but had no concept of 
time, possessions, or money. He lived his 
whole life without a care in the world, and 
never said a bad word to anybody.  
 
If you don’t believe me, there are some 
comments on Bridge Whingers about him that 
back this up: 
https://bridgewinners.com/article/view/nigel-
guthrie-rip/ 
 
I remember family holidays when Nigel would 
wander off in some strange village where he 
didn’t speak the language. One of us would 
eventually find him in a café or bar surrounded 
by people and he would introduce us to his 
new friends.  
 
Given 10 minutes Nigel would meet someone 
and find a topic of conversation that they were 
both passionate about. 
 
Not surprisingly, given Nigel’s early attempts at 
a medical career, when I came back from a 
visit to my grandad’s and announced that I was 
going to join a bridge club, aged 12, my 
parents quickly banned me from playing. Many 
years later when Julie decided we needed a 
hobby, as the kids no longer wanted us in the 

https://bridgewinners.com/article/view/nigel-guthrie-rip/
https://bridgewinners.com/article/view/nigel-guthrie-rip/
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house, we took up bridge. We had many 
discussions about bridge with Nigel on family 
holidays and besides his pure enjoyment of the 
game, two things stood out to me, that I think 
we can all use. 
 
The first was a simple piece of advice that he 
gave me. “If your partner makes a mistake, 
you need to think very carefully about what you 
could have done to stop them from making it.” 
 
So next time, before you berate your partner 
for not leading back a heart to beat the 
contract, think “What could I have done to let 
my partner know that a heart was the right 
thing to play.” 
 
I don’t do this myself of course, I’m merely 
passing on the advice. 
 
The second thing, which I believe he did a lot 
in online forums, was that instead of thinking of 
a bid or play as being right or wrong, he liked 
to give them marks out of 10. So, when you 
are deciding what to play, he would rate HK as 
10, H4 as 6, DA as 2. Or in bidding: 3H as 9, 
2S as 8, Pass as 3. I really like this as bridge is 
not a black and white game, there is always 
some grey. 
 
My Uncle Nigel loved many things. He loved 
his family and friends, he loved late night 
discussions, he loved cake, and he loved life. 
But he was born to love bridge, and more 
important to him than being good at it, was 
having everyone else enjoy it too. 
 
The next time you play, try to channel a little bit 
of Nige1. I know I will.  
 
And look out for him on BBO, he is there 
somewhere enthusiastically congratulating an 
opponent for a clever defence. 

 

♦️ MP – Manager Report 

 
 

Real Bridge Online  

It was reported to me yesterday that there are 

rumours going around saying NSBC is closing 

down online bridge on Real Bridge. This is 100% 

incorrect Real Bridge is here to stay so please 

ignore anyone who tells you otherwise. 

 
 

The Clubs membership fees, were reduced on 
1/Aug for the year ending 31/12/22  

Full Rate Revised 
Full Membership   $70   $45 
Remote Membership $35  $25 

 
 
 

♦️ GB – Online Manager Report 
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♦️ Major Competitions on Thursday Nights 

 

 

Information about all Thursday night events 
can be found on our Thursday Night Events 
web page on the website.  
 

Ben Thompson elected First Vice 
President of the World Bridge 
Federation 
 

 Jan Kamras is the new President of the 
World Bridge Federation. His term will begin in January 
2023. 
Jan will replace long serving President Gianarrigo Rona 
who was elected as President Emeritus of the WBF. 
Gianarrigo has been a member of the WBF Executive 
Council and Management Committee since 1999 and 
served as President from 2010-2022. 
 
On behalf of the Australian Bridge Federation, I thank 
Gianarrigo for his dedication and service to world bridge. 
 

Australian Ben Thomson, Zone 7 President was 

unanimously elected by the WBF Executive Council as 
the First Vice President.  Congratulations Ben. 
 

      
 
        Allison Stralow                Ben Thompson 
        ABF President 

 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1959
https://www.abf.com.au/wbf-elections/
https://www.abf.com.au/wbf-elections/
https://www.abf.com.au/wbf-elections/
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♦️ RB Club Open Pairs Championship 

 
 

♦️ RB Falls Estate Mixed Teams 
 

 



2022 09 September Newsletter Mgt eNews Club Management      

 

♦️ EL labour day MP Pairs Congress 
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♦️ EL Interclub (teams & Pairs) 
 

           
 

♦️ 2023 Draft Congress & Event Days 
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♦️ 2023 Draft Thursday Nights 
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• The NSBC is Australia’s largest Bridge Club with 1508 home Club members. We are 
bigger numbers than 3 states. 

 
 

• We also have 201 full members, whose home club is not NSBC (mostly bridge 
players with NSWBA home club 2-006 registration).  

• We also have 123 “remote members” (other home clubs) playing in events just on 
our RealBridge platform. 

 
 

• We play F2F bridge at East Lindfield Bowling Club (ABF Club number 2-074) 

• We play F2F bridge at Willis Recreation Centre (ABF Club Number 2-120) 

• We play online bridge using the RealBridge platform (ABF Club Number 2-120) 

• We elect an annual voluntary committee to manage our non-profit group. The 2022/3 
elected members are 

o President - Mark Guthrie 
o Vice president – Jane Russ 
o Secretary – Sharon Thompson 
o Treasurer – Rod Owen 
o 4 Members – Carol McMurray, Ian MacLaren, Jake Andrew 

• We employ & contract many staff resources for our bridge sessions 
o 1 General manager (Mike Prescott) 
o 1 Online platform manager (Gary Barwick) 
o 1 admin assistant (Margaret Owen) 
o Many Bridge Directors,  

▪ National status: Ronnie Ng & Mathew MacManus,  
▪ Club directors:  Sue, Brian, David, Jamie, Jenny, John, Kay, Kim, Liz, 

Craig, Malcolm, Sandra 
o Bridge teachers: Anita, Jessica, Liz, John, Jamie, Mike, Sue 
o Supervised Volunteer Teachers: Jenny, Liz, Fiona, Anne, June, Sandra, Allan 
o Teams of volunteers running new player supervised sessions, club library, 

newsletter, website, catering etc 
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♦️ 2022 Monthly Table Statistics 
 

 
 
These table shows the 2022 table numbers (overall & at each venue), and our club Membership 
numbers at end of each month.   
To AUG = 45440 Player sessions, Likely End of Year= 67,800 player sessions 
 
This table shows just the “August” Table numbers via Venue & Session Type 
 

 
 

 


